Agenda

City Council Work Session
Oelwein Community Plaza, 25 West Charles, Oelwein, lowa
6:30 PM

May 10, 2021
Oelwein, lowa

Mayor: Brett DeVore
Mayor Pro Tem: Warren Fisk
Council Members: Matt Weber, Renee Cantrell, Tom Stewart, Lynda Payne, Karen Seeders

Pledge of Allegiance
Discussions
1. Discussion on 1st Avenue SE traffic restrictions at Rock Island Road and 3rd Street SE

Adjournment

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, those requiring accommodation for Council meetings
should notify the City Clerk’s Office at least 24 hours prior to the meeting at 319-283-5440




Memo

To: Honorable Mayor & City Council,

From: Utility Superintendent Victor Kane CC: City Administrator Dylan Mulfinger
Reference: 1°t Ave SE — Discussion Date: 05/04/21
Greetings,

I would like to address a safety concern in the 200 block of 1% Ave SE and Rock Island Road. The issue
is the angle at which this road section intersects the four lanes of Rock Island Road. Currently to exit
from 1%t onto the highway you have to look back over your shoulder to get a good visual angle. If you
are pulling from Berryman’s Family Dentistry to go north you actually end up pulling straight at the
stop sign to attempt a legal stop. Causing you to block a portion of the roadway.

| believe the limited traffic count has helped hold down the number of incidents at this intersection
over the years. Originally this section had a lumber yard driveway “sparsely used” followed by a
residence and a car wash. The area is not a main outlet from any heavily populated residential area.
Even the recent addition of the Berryman Dentistry office only adds sparce traffic. However, all of that
is about to change with the increased traffic of the new Dollar General location. Thus, | have proposed
three options for your consideration.

Option one is to allowing traffic flow as it currently exists.

Option two is make this a southbound one-way road. It will be an inconvenience for some as all access
to the dentistry office will come off Rock Island Road. It would keep the traffic flow in one direction
while stopping the increased traffic from exiting north onto the highway.

Option three is to not allow access north onto the highway from this road. Then you could access both
businesses from either direction. While removing the unsafe situation created when exiting to the
north onto the highway. We could do this with signage and crosshatch stripping to indicate this is not
a through road.

| believe the third option to be the best. Chief Logan has been consulted and is in agreement. |

respectfully ask the council for approval to proceed with option three.
-

Thank you for your time.

From the Desk of
Oelwein Utility Superintendent Victor Kane 2
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